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May 1, 2008
Rosewood Board of REALTORS®






567 Timber Lane
Anywhere, USA 66666
RE:  Procuring Cause Case Study #1 – Complainant’s Letter  
Dear Jim at the Rosewood Board of REALTORS®: 
I am a member of the Rosewood Board and participate in your multiple listing service, and am writing to let you know that I am entitled to 4% of the sales price of 123 Marine Drive, which is $12,000.  Listing Broker Luke offered 4% cooperative compensation to all participants in the Rosewood MLS for 123 Marine Drive, and I procured a buyer for that property.  Listing Broker Luke is the broker in charge of Luke Realty and I am the broker in charge of Bonnie Realty.  

Anyway, my client, Buyer Brian, was looking for a home on Marine Drive, and when I saw 123 Marine Drive listed in the multiple listing service, I quickly made an appointment with Luke to show the property to Brian.  I knew that the $300,000 asking price was within my client’s price range and the property, at least on paper, met all of Brian’s and his wife’s needs.  It seemed a perfect fit.
Brian and I looked at the property on Monday, then went back to see it again on Wednesday with Brian’s wife, Rosa, and Listing Broker Luke.  After walking the property lines, looking at the house, and spending approximately an hour there, Brian explained that he and Rosa needed some time to talk about submitting an offer.  He said they needed to take the weekend, because Rosa did not want to pay more than $250,000 for a new home and they had some decisions to make.  Although the couple qualified for a $300,000 home, Brian went on to say that he and his wife wanted to buy a new car and keep their children in private school.  They would have to weigh what was best for their family and what would best fit their budget.  

I called to check in with Brian on Monday at 10 a.m. and asked if he and his wife wanted to write an offer on 123 Marine Drive, but was surprised to learn that he and his wife actually had written an offer the day before, Sunday, with Listing Broker Luke.
I could not believe my ears!  Brian apologized, and explained that Rosa had taken a liking to Listing Broker Luke when he showed the property to them the week before.  Brian said he really wanted the property, regardless of price, but Rosa was adamant that she only would agree to offer the full $300,000 for 123 Marine Drive if they wrote the offer though Listing Broker Luke.  So, Brian said, he compromised with Rosa, contacted Listing Broker Luke on Sunday, and had him write the offer.  
The property sold for $300,000 and the closing took place last week, so I now am entitled, as a procuring cause of sale, to the 4% ($12,000) commission that Listing Broker Luke offered in the multiple listing service. 
Sincerely,
Bonnie
Buyer Broker Bonnie
Bonnie Realty

May 31, 2008
Jim Johnson, Executive Officer
Rosewood Board of REALTORS®







567 Timber Lane

Anywhere, USA 66666
RE:  Procuring Cause Case Study #1 – Respondent’s Letter  
Dear Mr. Johnson at the Rosewood Board of REALTORS®: 

I am writing in response to Buyer Broker Bonnie’s outrageous demand that she receive a $12,000 commission for the sale of my listing at 123 Marine Drive.  This was a short sale, and I only received a total of 4% of the gross sales price.  It is ridiculous for Bonnie to think that she is entitled to anything.  If I paid her after I did all the work, then I’d be working for free!
When I entered the listing for that property in the multiple listing service, I clearly indicated that this property was subject to a short sale.  Broker Bonnie has no idea how much work goes into a short sale.  First, I had to help the seller determine her liability, then discuss her options –whether to keep the property, work with the lender to re-set her payments and forgive arrears, sell the property and bring cash to close escrow, offer the lender a short sale or a deed in lieu of foreclosure, or allow the property to go to foreclosure.  We determined that her property could not be sold for an amount to satisfy all liens, encumbrances, and costs of sale, and that the seller’s health and recent divorce made it impossible for her to keep the property.  The seller was very cooperative and wanted to do whatever was necessary to minimize the damage to her credit.  In fact, she had just finished paying off $80,000 of debt her husband had incurred behind her back.  I worked with the lender’s loss mitigation department to confirm that the lender would consider a short sale.  I also presented the lender with an acceptable market price offer, along with a completed short sale package and narrative explaining why the short sale was necessary and desirable. 
Quite frankly, Broker Bonnie deserves nothing.  Brian and his wife, Rosa, got ahold of me on Sunday morning and asked that I write the offer for the Marine Drive property, so I did just that, based on my seller’s best interests.  I know that the buyers never would have submitted an offer on this property through Bonnie, because Rosa says she doesn’t trust Bonnie at all.  She even told me in confidence that she thought that Bonnie had been flirting with her husband.  

Broker Bonnie seems intelligent, so I am confused about why she thinks she is entitled to the entire amount of compensation I received for this transaction after I did everything.  Even if the arbitration hearing panel finds that she is the procuring cause of sale, which I think is highly unlikely, the most she should be awarded is 2% (or $6,000), half of what I received.  

Sincerely,

Luke
Listing Broker Luke

Luke Realty  
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